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21 February 2017  
 

 
Dear Parent / Caregiver 
 

Nga mihi o te wa kia koe me to whanau (Greetings to you and your family) 
 
That was a great turnout at last week’s school/family BBQ. Thanks to everyone for coming out in such 
strong numbers. You folk give us such fantastic support at all school based events. Much appreciated! 
Congratulations to TRYSTAN McKAY for winning the lucky draw for an ipad and thank you to the Home 
& School Assn and all the willing parents who helped run the BBQ. 
 
And now it’s on to our swimming sports! The forecast for the week is looking quite settled so hopefully the 
water temperature is conducive to your children enjoying the sports and showing off their swimming 
abilities. As a reminder…. 
 

 

SWIMMING SPORTS THIS WEEK 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Hunterville Pride…“Together We Strive” 
* Quality Learning * Quality Behaviour * Quality Environment * 

 

JUNIORS  (Rooms 1, 2, 3: Year 1-3) 
Tomorrow, Wednesday 22nd 1.30pm 

 
 

SENIORS (Rooms 5, 6, 7, 8: Year 4-8) 
Thursday 23rd 4.30 to 6.30pm 

 

 

At assembly on Friday our Whanau Leaders for the year were announced. They join Head Girl 
and Boy HAANA KILMISTER and BEN BLACK as our official student leaders for 2017 

 
Kauri:  JOSH LOURIE  and   LATISHA ROORE 
 

Rata:  EDEN GOODWIN  and  ANNA HUGHES 
 

Rimu:  JADE GUINIVEN  and  EMMA HURLEY 
 

Totara: DAISY LANE   and  ALEX LEGNER 
 



Cricket Corner 
8 ASIDE HARDBALL CRICKET Yr 5-8  - SATURDAY MORNINGS 
Saturday’s games cancelled due to weather 
Practices: Yr 7/8 team Wednesdays 3.30-4.45; Yr 5/6 team Thursdays 3.15-4.15pm 
Draw not yet out for this week 
All players were issued with team lists last week and contact details for coaches 
 
6 ASIDE KIWI CRICKET – FRIDAY EVENINGS, WANGANUI  
Friday’s games cancelled due to weather 
In fairness, we’ll keep the same teams as listed last week: 
Mr Weston’s Yr 3/4 team: Cordell Court, Emma Livingston, Hayden Whinn, Jessica Keenan, 
Harry Weston, Max Arnott. (Not playing this week: Lyrik Maraku) 
Mr Keenan’s Yr 5/6 team: Sam Livingston, Josh Keenan, Boston Linklater, James Trow, Te 
Rau Walker, Jack Goodwin. (Not playing this week: Evan & Lucy McIntyre, Oliver Richmond-
Deacon) 
 
INTRO TO CRICKET (Yr 1-4)  
Wednesday Lunchtimes 12.40 to 1.10pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
School Facebook Page 
Check out some great photos of our kids at the Hurricanes training run last week, as well as 
photos from the school BBQ. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PARKLEE BULLRIDE  
SERIES EVENT 

 

HUNTERVILLE SMALLTOWN 
SMACKDOWN 

 
Friday 24 February 

6pm  Gates open 4.30pm 
361 Aldworth Rd Hunterville 

 
$15.00 adult 

$5.00 children 
$35.00 family (2 adults, 2 children) 

(No Eftpos – cash only) 
Food & refreshments available 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers  
I am the Public Health Nurse working in 
your child’s School. 
I am available for teachers and parents to refer 
students to me for health concerns your child 
has that you would like support for in the 
school or home. (Vision, hearing, 
night/daytime wetting, support and education 
to the school around allergies, diabetes, 
asthma, epilepsy or any other health concern 
you have). 
If any child has missed their B4 schools check 
I will contact parents to arrange a 5 yr old 
school entry check.  
As part of Health Promotion, we offer your Yr 
7and 8 child their Boostrix or HPV 
vaccinations at school. You should have had 
an information and consent form from your 
child. If you haven’t received this, or have any 
questions please contact me. 
Please see your child’s teacher or phone/email 
me if you would like any Public Health Nurse 
support. 
Narisa Sargison 
Public Health Nurse 
0274542064 
narisa.sargison@wdhb.org.nz 
 

 

BOT Meeting 
Tomorrow 

Wed 22nd Feb 7.30pm 

At this stage there is NO BBQ @ 
swimming sports this Thursday 
evening. 

No swimming lessons this 
Thursday due to the 
swimming sports. 

- Kelly Lane 



 
Classroom	Focuses	

Room	1	
Mrs	Hatfull	

We	are	learning	to	manage	ourselves	before	school.	I	will:	
• Bring	my	book	bag	into	the	classroom	before	school.	
• Take	my	shoes	off	and	put	them	on	the	shoe	shelf.	
• Go	to	the	toilet	and	wash	my	hands.	
• Put	my	lunch	box	in	the	lunch	basket.	
• Write	my	name	in	the	Alphabet	book.	

	
After	school	I	will	pack	my	bag	with:	

• My	lunchbox	
• My	book	bag	for	homework	
• My	swimming	togs	
• My	polar	fleece.	
• And	put	my	shoes	on.	

Room	2	
Mrs	Stewart	

We	are	learning	to	keep	ourselves	safe	
		#in	the	sun	and	around	water	
		#	on	the	road	and	around	traffic	
		#	in	the	playground	
		#	in	public	places	such	as	supermarkets	

Room	3	
Mrs	Spencer	

We	are	learning	to	(WALT)	set	up	routines:	
	

-		manage	our	belongings,	know	what	to	do	in	the	morning	with	our	bags,	book	
bags,	lunch	boxes	and	drink	bottles.	
-	set	out	our	books	correctly.	
	

Mathematics:	Statistics/Data	collection	and	display.	
WALT	pose	a	question	for	investigation	
WALT	create	a	form	for	collecting	data	
WALT	gather	data	using	tally	marks	

Room	5	
Mrs	Fitz-Herbert	

Maths	–	we	are	learning	to	read,	write	and	say	numbers.		Explain	face,	place	and	
total	value	and	order	whole	numbers.	
English	–	we	are	learning	to	write	simple,	compound	and	complex	sentences.	

Room	6	
Miss	Gray	
	

We	are	learning	to	find	information	in	what	we	read	to	answer	questions	about	
our	class	story	Danny	The	Champion	of	The	World.	
	

We	are	learning	to	recall	our	timetable	facts.	
Room	7	
Mr	Smith	

Mathematics:	
Room	Seven	are	learning	to	develop	an	understanding	of	different	types	of	
graphs	to	display	data.	
Reading:		
Room	Seven	are	learning	to	read	for	fluency	and	understanding	through	a	variety	
of	fiction	texts.	

Room	8	
Mrs	Dalley	

English:			
We	are	learning	to	write	persuasive	texts	to	convince	the	reader	to	believe	our	
ideas.	Some	examples	written	so	far	are	in	our	blog	-	here	is	our	blog	link:			
http://room8hvl.blogspot.co.nz/	
	

Mathematics:			
We	are	learning	to	convert	fractions,	decimals	and	percentages	in	everyday	use	-	
for	example:		
30%	=	3/10	=	0.3		
so	….			30%	of	$80:		80	x	0.3	=	$24.00	or		
10%	is	$8	so	30%	will	be	$24.00	



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hunterville St John Area Committee 
Are looking for new members plus a Chairperson & Secretary to lead the local committee in a 
fundraising project for a new ambulance station.  These are three year voluntary positions.   
Please call Pauline 0275322857 by 3 March 2017. 
 

	Hunterville	Town	Library	
Library	meeting	will	be	held	in	the	Library	at	3.00	pm	on	24th	February	instead	of	the	23rd	as	this	is	the	swimming	
sports	
	
Welcome	back	to	school	especially	to	those	newbies	to	the	school.	We	have	an	adult	library	sited	in	the	school	
which	can	be	accessed	at	any	time	when	teachers	are	in	school,	and	designated	times	during	the	holidays.	9.30	
am	til	10.30	am	on	Tuesday	mornings	and	2.00	pm	til	4.00	pm	on	Fridays.	We	have	a	large	collection	of	fiction	and	
non-fiction	books	available,	including	the	Master	Mechanic	book	about	the	late	Bruce	Wilson	who	was	a	resident	
of	Hunterville	for	many	years.	For	new	members,	call	in	to	the	library	when	it	is	manned,	and	someone	will	take	
you	through	the	process	to	take	out	a	membership.	
Erina	True	
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Regards 
                                         
 

 
 
Stephen Lewis 
(Principal) 

Key Dates This Term 
 
Feb 22: Junior swimming sports 1.30pm (Yr 1-3)  

23: Senior swimming sports 4.30pm (Yr 4-8) 
 

       Mar 10: Harvest Festival – sunflowers, pumpkins, scarecrows, free fun activities, etc 
16: Marton interschool swimming  
17:    Taihape interschool swimming 

  28: (Tues) Junior athletic sports (Yr 1-3) 
  31: Senior athletics (Yr 4-8)  
 
       Apr   7: Interschool athletics @ Hunterville 
   13: Final day of term one 

14: (Friday) Start of Easter break 
 

HEADLICE 
These little nasties have already made an appearance at school this year and we ask that families 
check their children’s hair on a regular basis and treat accordingly.  We have shampoos here at 
school to help out with this should you need them.  Just call into the office and see Jacquie. (Free of 
charge).  In considering other students we ask that students not be sent to school unless their hair has 
been treated.  Thank you.   

WILSONS HUNTING and OUTDOORS 
Wanganui Kids Hunt 

April 20-23rd 2014 
For competition entry forms and further information head to 

Wilsons Hunting and Outdoors,  222 Victoria Ave, Wanganui 
Or check us out on Facebook. 

Ph 063487679 


